








East Coast Bays Wastewater Treatment System - Resource m2
Consent 4007 Renewal

A term of 25 years has been requested.
Assessment of Environmental Effects

The analysis of the monitoring undertaken by NRC indicates that the East Coast
Bays Wastewater Treatment Plant produces an effluent of good quality in terms
of bacterial indicators such as faecal coliforms and pollutant indicators such as
Biological Oxygen Demand.

With regards to faecal coliform monitoring the results show a median value in the
discharge of 200 cfu/100ml for the total number of samples since 1990. The
eighty percentile value was 580 cfu/100ml and the ninety percentile value
recorded was 1,065 cfu/100ml. The above results apply to the treated
wastewater discharge. However, the resource consent applies limits in the
receiving environment as condition 2d (below). Even so, the discharge values
are all within the levels set by the condition 2d of resource consent for the
receiving environment.

“2d. The median concentration of the faecal coliform bacteria in the water
shall not exceed 600 per 100 millilitres, and the 80 percentile
concentration shall not exceed 2400 per 100 millilitres, based on not
fewer than 5 samples taken over any 30 day period.”

However further upgrading work will be required to achieve an acceptable
standard of ammonia reduction. It is proposed that the renewed consent apply
the ANZECC 2000 guidelines for ammonia with an acceptable lead in time to
enable the Far North District Council to implement upgrading of the system to
achieve these standards.

Assessment of Alternatives

An assessment of alternatives for the East Coast Bays Wastewater Scheme was
completed as required by Schedule 4 of the RMA.

As part of this initial desk top approach potential sites were identified and
investigated

The two most favourable pieces of land, based on topography and soil type, for
land disposal of treated effluent are the Taipa and Cable Bay Townships. As
these are residential zones it is not possible to utilise these areas for land
disposal and they have been excluded from the investigation.

Two other sites that could have potentially been utilised were towards the
southeast of Cable Bay. Further evaluation demonstrated that these sites were
also not suitable due to topography, the need to establish buffer zones from
natural streams and insufficient land area.

Therefore the best practicable option is to continue to discharge treated effluent
to the tributary of the Parapara Stream.
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East Coast Bays Wastewater Treatment System - Resource H3
Consent 4007 Renewal

Summary

Based on the analysis performed and the monitoring data that has been received,
the East Coast Bays Wastewater Treatment Plant does not pose a significant
effect on the receiving environment provided adequate resource consent
conditions are complied with. Therefore this consent should be renewed to allow
for the continued operation of this valuable community resource to safely treat the
wastewater from the community.
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